Jason Conway

Bayswater, Victoria 

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

As a professional working in the legal arena in the United States, I have found that my career direction - and therefore place of residence - has largely been determined by many factors.

My departure from Australia nearly 18 months ago was intended to be short term, with a return home always on the cards. However, I won't be making that journey home, for three reasons.

First, my professional working environment can't be replicated by that in Australia. I am exposed to new and exciting challenges, unberdened by the hinderance of age and experience which restricted my goals in Australia. The "establishment" of the legal fraternity in Australia is steeped in an old boys world, whereas that in the U.S. eagerly seeks out the input and co-operation from even the newest of legal graduates (of which I am one). In short, I can make a contribution to a new and emerging field of law, and my work matters and is recognized.

Second, my lifestyle preferences have expanded. I have embraced new challenges, new experiences, new friends and new goals. I am developing as a person, and feel less constricted in that change than I might in Australia.

Thirdly, and importantly, I have found a partner to share my life with. For all the shortcomings that may eventuate with my professional career, it is this factor that will ensure that I remain away from Australia.

New technology and competing service providers permits me to phone my family and friends regularly. University degree's by distance education allow my professional career to evolve. And rising airfare charges restrict my ability to travel frequently to Australia. These combine to ensure that my stay overseas is exactly that - a stay overseas.

Finally, my network of friends and colleagues includes fellow Australians. Any longing I might have for such interaction with fellow countrymen is abated by the frequency with which I hear the familiar drawling accent in the U.S. In short, I feel more comfortable, more stimulated, more content overseas in what I now call my home, than I do in Australia.

Australia is, quite unabashedly, a beautiful and intensely proud land. At this point, it's no longer my home. And for that, I am saddened.

Sincerely,

Jason Conway.
